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Following our ongoing investigation, we 

have found that as a result of design changes 

implemented by the manufacturers NEFF, Bosch 

and Siemens* (BSH Group) after May 2020, many 

of their ovens are NOT COMPLIANT with the 

halochos of Shabbos and Yom Tov even when 

operating in “Sabbath mode”.  

FedTech advise members of the Kehilla ONLY to 

use an oven on Shabbos and Yom Tov if it carries 

a hechsher or has been checked for Shabbos 

compliance by a competent technician. 
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* IN USA, SOME MODELS ARE CERTIFIED BY STAR K


